

SGA Campus Council Minutes
Wednesday, February 28th
Harris Center Concert Hall, 8PM

DISCLAIMER: Please note that the Campus Council Minutes are a paraphrased report of Campus Council proceedings facilitated by the office of the Administrative Coordinator and approved by the voting members of that council.

Start: 8:02pm

Roll Call

Absent: Concerts Chair Jarynza, Diversity and Outreach Coordinator Boggess, Senator Ercolani, Senator Weber, Senator Feldberg-Bannatyne, Senator Tibrewal. Delegate Brenhoffer

Public Comment, Announcements, & Additional Events

Lana Katai

- I am a 2021 class ambassador. If you have any ideas for 2021 affinity events please let me know

Rayyon Robinson

- My name is Rayoon , I would like to call attention to BCC till March 5th and limited access for the remainder of the year. I have two questions.. One what is the process for project houses. and also would SGA would be interested in supporting CBS in resisting against this decision.

VPAA Gelnarova

- You are either going to go to Judicial Council or College Hearing board. If you are found responsible for violation there would be academic consequences.

Rayyon Robinson

- I was asking specifically about project houses. Like French or Food House. Part of the reason it is closed is because of conduct cases and the current investigation that is going on surrounding the houses.

President White

- The reason Misha explained it this way is because that is standard procedure for all college conflicts of this type. This is what happens to everyone involved in a conduct case, regardless of where they live on or off campus. I will pass it off to Selah who will expand on how SGA has addressed this issue.

ACE Co-Chair Mystic

- This was a topic with DSA meeting. We meet with the deans and directors of Division of Student Affairs every other week. We talked about the reasoning for it being closed, the background context, advocating on behalf of the students communicating their concerns, stating that this space is for students who feel marginalized on the campus. Sarah Moschenross and Andrea Connor, two people crucial to the conversation, were not at this

meeting, and because this, we could not get too much into depth on the subject and also because of the pending conduct cases.

President White

- There is going to be a committee about the future of the BCC. Hannah Boggess the SGA Diversity and Outreach Coordinator will be on the committee as well as a leader of CBS.

ACCESS Co-Director Coleman

- Would like to introduce Gabi Deroche to you all. She will be the outreach coordinator for the remainder of the year.

Senator Logan

- If you want to have SGA to be involved in the process I think going through Reform Committee would be a good idea. I think writing a resolution on SGA's in support of member of the community's concerns with policy outcomes would be effective in communicating this to the Administration. I would love to have you at the reform meeting

Senator Romo

- Quince is actually March 10th from 5-9pm

Senator Faran

- Amanda and I had our first Hall council this weekend. We had over 40 attendees. It was great

Approval of Minutes

Vote: 14-0-1; Passess

A= In Favor; B= Opposed ; C= Abstain

Name	Response
Adom Frimpong, Angela	A
Becker, Myles	A
Cabinet, SGA	A
Collinger, Elizabeth	A
Davega, Mary	A
Ercolani, Quinn	(NR)
Erik, Henderson	C
Faran, Mahira	A
Feldberg-Bannatyne, Evan	(NR)
Iyer, Mithila	A
Logan, Regina	A
Nelson, Lucy	A
Pearce, Allie	A

Rebelsky, Jonathan	A
Satchell, Erica	A
Tibrewal, Ishaan	(NR)
Vale, Arish	A
Weber, Amanda	(NR)
Romo, Cinthia	A

Confirmation of 2018-2019 Concerts Chair

President White

- Myles, Waez, Riley, Kadiata, Luke and I appoint Cassidy Christiansen to be the Assistant Concerts Chair for the remainder of this semester and the Concerts Chair for the 2018-2019 academic year. Cassidy is a studio art/GWSS major from Arizona. Cassidy has worked as an involved member of the Concerts Committee since their first year. They possess great institutional knowledge about sound and concert production. Cassidy’s goals include intentional community building within the cabinet, the concerts committee and between the college and the Grinnell community at large. Cassidy is committed to exploring new ways to making Gardner a safe and accessible space for everyone. Cassidy has shown the ability to balance multiple commitments at a time, and complete them with aplomb. Their experience working in Residence Life as a CA prepares them to navigate complex situations, and think actively and critically about student experiences. They’re interested in curating a diverse lineup that features voices that are underrepresented in the mainstream music industry. We are confident that Cassidy’s leadership will take Concerts and the SGA Cabinet to new heights. With that, I urge you to confirm our appointment of Cassidy Christiansen to be the Assistant Concerts Chair for the remainder of this semester and the Concerts Chair for the 2018-2019 academic year. I am happy to take any questions that this time.

Cassidy Christiansen

- I am really excited to be considered for the position. I have a lot of ideas for concerts to continue to be amazing, bringing really big acts to campus. Moving forward I think we should try to improving concerts green rooms, improving performance contracts etc. I am really excited to be involved in SGA. Look forward to be working with this position if I am confirmed

Vote to confirm Cassidy Christiansen for Assistant Concerts

- **Vote:14-0-0; Passes**

A= In Favor; B= Opposed ; C= Abstain

Name	Response
Adom Frimpong, Angela	A
Becker, Myles	A
Cabinet, SGA	(NR)

Collinger, Elizabeth	A
Davega, Mary	A
Ercolani, Quinn	(NR)
Erik, Henderson	A
Faran, Mahira	A
Feldberg-Bannatyne, Evan	(NR)
Iyer, Mithila	A
Logan, Regina	A
Nelson, Lucy	A
Pearce, Allie	A
Rebelsky, Jonathan	A
Satchell, Erica	A
Tibrewal, Ishaan	(NR)
Vale, Arish	A
Weber, Amanda	(NR)
Romo, Cinthia	A

Budgets- ACE

ACE Co-Chair Welch

- The Art House budget was tabled because they didn't have the rights to show the film had planned, also their venue was inaccessible.

Budgets-SPC

Services Coordinator Porter

- We had some budgets come through, they were all very good. The Triple AAA potluck is counts as one of their two food allocated events. Fight club came for equipment. They practice tuesdays and thursdays if interested please let me know. M.A.P.S. is going to a conference and requested funds to pay for early registration.

Budgets- Services

Services Coordinator Porter

- We only had one budget and it is a service event that the cabinet is putting event

Budget Request- Take Away Hunger Service Event

Services Coordinator Porter

- This service project is a food packaging event open to all students. I Requested funds for 7 lines of 12. More people can come, we always need more help. Last year we did this for Fogfast, this event takes an hour, maybe shorter, especially if we have more help. If it gets approved I will be sending out group sign up sheet. Last semester we packaged 9,000 meals that went to food insecure people in Texas, Puerto Rico, and Florida, places affected by the hurricane. I am not sure where this food is going to go this year, however the food has a shelf life of up to 5 years.

Senator Iyer

- We need people to sign up for it, please encourage others to do so.

Vote to pass Take Away Hunger Budget Totalling \$2,520.00 in full

- **Vote 15-0-0; Passess**

A= In Favor; B= Opposed ; C= Abstain

Name	Response
Adom Frimpong, Angela	A
Becker, Myles	A
Cabinet, SGA	A
Collinger, Elizabeth	A
Davega, Mary	A
Ercolani, Quinn	(NR)
Erik, Henderson	A
Faran, Mahira	A
Feldberg-Bannatyne, Evan	(NR)
Iyer, Mithila	A
Logan, Regina	A
Nelson, Lucy	A
Pearce, Allie	A
Rebelsky, Jonathan	A
Satchell, Erica	A
Tibrewal, Ishaan	(NR)
Vale, Arish	A
Weber, Amanda	(NR)
Romo, Cinthia	A

Reform- Technical Advisor Position

Reform Chair Logan

- Reform committee met yesterday and formalized the reforms about the tech advisor position, you can find the language in the email I sent you all.

Technical Advisor Becker

- No sassiness from me this week. I urge everyone to vote for this

Reform Chair Logan

- Just to be clear, we will be voting on this.

Senator Rebelsky

- Will he have to step down?

Reform Chair Logan

- We came to the decision that Myles will stay in the position until the current execs find a replacement

Senator Becker

- Erik would have to carry all the weight of the mini minutes if both I and Quinn step down.

Assistant Treasurer Sheikh

- Is Quinn stepping down?

AC Hill

- I will make the motion to impeach him next Campus Council as he has missed two meetings without a substitute.

Reform Chair Logan

- It is just the motion. Quinn will not have to step down if the motion to impeach does not pass.

Motion to previous Question by **President White**

- Seconded by Sheikh
- **Vote 15-0-0; Passess**

Vote to pass the resolution on Technical Advisor position

- **Vote:13-0-2; passess**

A= In Favor; B= Opposed ; C= Abstain

Name	Response
Adom Frimpong, Angela	A
Becker, Myles	A
Cabinet, SGA	A
Collinger, Elizabeth	A
Davega, Mary	A
Ercolani, Quinn	(NR)
Erik, Henderson	C
Faran, Mahira	A
Feldberg-Bannatyne, Evan	(NR)
Iyer, Mithila	A
Logan, Regina	A
Nelson, Lucy	A
Pearce, Allie	A
Rebelsky, Jonathan	C
Romo, Cinthia	(NR)

Tibrewal, Ishaan	(NR)
Vale, Arish	A
Weber, Amanda	(NR)
Romo, Cinthia	A

Reform- ACE Co-Chairs Position

Reform Chair Logan

- Same story, we met yesterday on changing the ACE Co-Chair position?.

Point of information by **VPSA Epps**

- Will this turn reform turn this into one position.

VPSA Epps

- I don't think we should do this, it takes away from the amount of cabinet level positions.

Senator Logan

- I would have definitely liked that concern brought to the Reform meeting yesterday and the week before. Thank you for the input though.

ACE Co-Chair Welch

- I think this job can be fulfilled by the ACE Co-Chair with the support of committee members

Senator Satchell

- How do ACE Co-Chairs feel?

ACE CO-Chair Mystic

- At first I felt like VPSA Epps, but I think this promotes more senator involvement in All Campus Events, so I am fine with it.

Motion to previous question by **Assistant Treasurer Sheikh**

- Seconded by **ACE CO-Chair Mystic**
- **Vote: 13-0-2; Passess**

Vote to approve reform to ACE Co-Chairs positions.

- **Vote: 10-1-4; Passess**

A= In Favor; B= Opposed ; C= Abstain

Name	Response
Adom Frimpong, Angela	A
Becker, Myles	A
Cabinet, SGA	C
Collinger, Elizabeth	A
Davega, Mary	A

Ercolani, Quinn	(NR)
Erik, Henderson	C
Faran, Mahira	B
Feldberg-Bannatyne, Evan	(NR)
Iyer, Mithila	A
Logan, Regina	A
Nelson, Lucy	A
Pearce, Allie	A
Rebelsky, Jonathan	C
Satchell, Erica	C
Tibrewal, Ishaan	(NR)
Vale, Arish	A
Weber, Amanda	(NR)
Romo, Cinthia	A

Point of information by **Senator Becker**

- Does this require two thirds vote, or just regular majority?

Senator Logan

- Two-Thirds!

P.O Riley:

- Abstentions do not count at all. So you would need two thirds of the people who voted in favor, or opposed.

Cabinet Report- President

President White

- Since I wrote this, I have reviewed a draft of the diversity plan, met with President Kington, another meeting at the Old Glove Factory, held office hours, and emailed the Theatre and Dance Chair to find out how many majors there are.

President White

- I would really love feedback on what I am doing. That kind of stuff would be helpful for me. It would help me feel more confident in what I am doing, whether I am affirmed or redirected in my undertakings.

Cabinet Report- Assistant Treasurer

Assistant Treasurer Sheikh

- Been working with Riley Kadiata and Myles, on Cabinet Applications, they are out. If you have

- Something fun I am working on is the green fund Badee project. International students would love it. It is also more sanitary, If you want to get more involved please do so

Senator Logan

- You met with ACE Chairs about Waltz chair position. How is that going. When is application for that position going to come out.

Assistant Treasurer Sheikh

- We are basically do the same thing we did last year. Have a senator spearhead this

ACE CO-Chair Mystic

- We are going to send it out before Spring Break. Please reach out if you have any questions or want to position

Cabinet Report- Administrative Coordinator

AC Hill

- I have a lot of homework to do!

Cabinet Report- Vice President of Student Affairs

VPSA Epps

- The Title IX report from this previous year is out and their are copies in mailroom. Went to bunch of meetings last week, went to a couple last week Any questions?

Cabinet Report- Vice President of Academic Affairs

VPAA Gelnarova

- Nothing to add

ACE CO-Chair Welch

- Is the Carnegie/ARH committee the committee involved with the new building on campus.

VPAA Gelnarova

- No it deals with additions

Cabinet Report- All Campus Events Co-Chairs

ACE CO-Chair Mystic

- Had a meeting with Waez on Saturday about 100 days. Met with Mike Simms on Monday.
- Our meeting with DSA talked about cultural competency training, reporting for staff,
- Go see Jumanji it is on Friday. Showings are at 6:15 pm and 9:15 pm
- Go to Carnival Harris
- CBS Showcases Friday at 7pm in Harris

Senator Frimpong

- Can we get a list of movies that will be shown in history.

ACE Co-Chair Mystic

- We will be deciding on what movies we will be showing.

ACE Co-Chair Welch

- We only have films scheduled throughout next Friday

Assistant Treasurer Sheikh

- Once we have schedule solidified that we will be on the SGA Website calendar

Cabinet Report- Diversity and Outreach Coordinator

- Cabinet Meetings this week
- Met with Intercultural affairs
- Printed posters for different groups
- Working on DOC planning guide, if you know someone who would be a good DOC encourage them to apply
- Make a plug for the NCHA survey, please take it and urge your constituents to do so.

Cabinet Report- Services Coordinator

Services Coordinator Porter

- Please sign up for Take away Hunger event

Senator Satchell

- When is it going to be

Services Coordinator Porter

- March 10th from 10 am-10:45 pm, in Harris Center, right here in this room, it would be like going to Campus Council.

Assistant Treasurer Sheikh

- Do you have any student group updates?

Services Coordinator Porter

- I will be meeting with John Balm in ITS to make student group renewal easier for the next Services Coordinator

Cabinet Report- Concerts Chair

President White

- There were a couple concerts last weekend
- Luke is really excited about welcoming Cassidy into their role. He is not feeling very well. I can take any questions on his report.
- The next concert is on March 10th!

Cabinet Report- Treasurer

Treasurer Steckel

- I do not have any updates SGA wise. I am running an experiment for my Senior Thesis. If you want to earn \$10 for less than an hour of your time, please sign up. Shameless plug!

Assistant Treasurer Sheikh

- Please send in your work reports by March 5th.

Adjourning Motion

- Seconded by **AC Hill**

Adjourning time: 8:50